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We have reached the end of the shortest month of the year; we thank God 
for keeping us in life and in the faith. It is our hope that by receiving this 
newsletter you are well. By the grace of God, my recovery progresses, thank 
you for continuing to pray for me.     

TTTHHHEEE   WWWOOORRRKKK   OOOFFF   GGGOOODDD   IIINNN   MMMAAATTTUUURRRIIINNN   CCCEEENNNTTTRRROOO...      

BBBaaappptttiiizzzeeeddd::: On Tuesday the 9th,  young Any Hernandez (24) was baptized for 
forgiveness of sins. Spending several weeks getting Bible study and 
understanding the need for salvation, Any made the decision to obey the 
gospel. We praise God for this soul and pray to be faithful. 
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For several weeks, on Tuesdays at 7 pm, we are conducting Bible studies with 
several men in a denominational church, they have shown interest in the 
truth, pray come to understand the gospel of Christ. 
Thursday afternoon meetings are held with members of the church for Bible 
study and practice spiritual songs.       

TTTHHHEEE   WWWOOORRRKKK   OOOFFF   GGGOOODDD   IIINNN   BBBAAARRRRRRIIIOOO   BBBOOOLLLIIIVVVAAARRR...      MMMAAATTTUUURRRIIINNN   SSSOOOUUUTTTHHH---WWWEEESSSTTT...This new 
work continues, growing in knowledge of God.  

BBBaaappptttiiisssmmm::: On Friday the 12th, Julio Villanueva (52) was baptized for the 
remission of sins. Julio is the father of Julieth, the wife of Javier Vargas, who 
was the "pastor" of the group, but Julio was rebellious to all of that belief, 
but by prayer and patience was integrating meetings for study and worship, 
now is a new man, for the glory of God. 

  
 

 

RRRAAADDDIIIOOO. With the help and grace of God in this month we arrived at the No. 
transmission. 500 of the radio program "Facing the Bible." We thank the Lord 
for this medium for the propagation of the Word of God. 

JULIO VILLANUEVA NEW MEMBER EN BARRIO BOLIVAR 



 

At the close I say that in this difficult time in this world where we all are, that 

we still remember to pray for one another. Naturally, receive my thanks for 

being with me in this work to further extend the kingdom of God to whom be 

glory and honor forever. 

In the love of Christ, 

                                          Antonio and family. 


